
 

 
 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Forum: Les Quennevais 

DATE TIME VENUE 

28 September 6pm-8pm St Brelade Parish Hall 

 

PRESENT   

Deputy Tom Binet GOJ Minister for Infrastructure MINF 

Jessica Hardwick Acting Programme Director JH 

Gary McGuire Delivery Lead DL 

Jonathan Shenfine Clinical Advisor JS 

Christian May Outgoing Head of Communication and Engagement OHC 

Sarah White Incoming Head of Communication and Engagement IHC 

Constable Mike Jackson Constable of St Brelade MJ 

Residents Approx 30 people  

 
 

Presentation slides available under Neighbourhood Forum section of gov.je/NHFP.  
 
 

1 Enid Quenault Health and Wellbeing Centre (EQHWC) floors in use Actions 

 A query was raised regarding the floors in use at the facility: the ground 
floor is for patients and the upper floors for staff.  
 

 

 
 
2.1 EQHWC Parking Capacity Actions 

 Following a query regarding whether parking capacity had been exceeded, the 
team noted that to its knowledge, parking demand had not exceeded capacity. It 
was further noted by the team that the busiest day thus far had seen 177 
appointments.   
 

 

2.2 EQHWC Contractor Parking Actions 

 A query was raised as to whether there were parking spaces available for 
contractors. The Team noted that there were allocated estates team spaces.  

 

 

 
 

3 Traffic at Les Quennevais Actions 

 A discussion took place regarding residents’ experiences of traffic in the 
neighbourhood and how these could be tackled by various traffic calming 
methods. It was noted that these would need to be raised with the Parish since 
they were Parish of St Brelade roads, and any intervention would need to be 
agreed by the Roads Committee.  
 

MJ 

 



 

4 Café Facilities at EQHWC Actions 

 An attendee noted that they had visited the Café on the site a number of times 
and that they were happy to see the site/facilities used by locals and staff. The 
team noted that the Café is available for all external visitors and that it produced 
good quality and value food.  

 

 

 
 

5 Lights and Cleaning Schedules at EQHWC Actions 

 An attendee noted that there had previously been issues whereby the facility’s 
external and internal lights had been left on at night which in turn was causing 
light pollution for local residents. Further to this the attendee had noted the 
situation had improved in recent weeks and thanked the team. The team 
expanded on this stating that external lights were now being switched off but 
unfortunately, the internal lights were sometimes on for cleaning that continues to 
11pm. The team noted that the cleaning schedule was going to be amended to 
ensure those areas that most disturbed residents were cleaned first. Following 
further querying regarding this the team noted that it was hoped that this issue 
was now resolved: previously these lights were left on as this was the last part of 
the building to be cleaned by which point it was dark and hence the lights were 
being turned on and left on until all cleaning was complete. As such the team 
noted that by cleaning this part of the facility first it is hoped that it will still be light 
and hence the risk of lights being left on is minimised.  

 
 

 

 

6 Feedback Actions 

 Residents and the Incoming Head of Communication and Engagement discussed 
options for feedback and communication going forward. A survey of residents was 
suggested, and the team agreed to progress. 

IHC 

 
 
 
 
 


